OAK GROVE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES DATE: Oct 1. 1991

The Oak Grove Town Council of the town of Oak Grove, Arkansas met on Oct 1, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall for its regular meeting. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jean Morgan, presiding officer, and a quorum was established.

On roll call the following members were present as their names were called - Alderman Sam Jones, Alderman Hugh Davis, Alderman Gary High, Alderman Dean Stanphill, Alderwoman Vickie Allen, Mayor Jean Morgan, Treasurer Ruth Callen and Recorder Delma Allen. Present 8. Absent O.

The minutes for the meeting on Sept 3, 1991, were read. There being no corrections or alterations, Mayor Morgan ask for a motion. Alderwoman Allen, seconded by Alderman High, moved to accept the minutes as read. All members voted in the affirmative, and the minutes were approved as read.

The next item of business was presentation of the bills. Regular monthly utilities. Oak Grove Garage, maintenance on fire trucks; Heiman Supply, materials for fire truck—\$374.45; J & B Mowing and Maintenance—\$80

Motion by Alderman Stanphill, seconded by Alderwoman Allen, to allocate money for the October bills.

OLD BUSINESS

The Mayor reported that she had contacted the Highway Department about the cars parked along the street but they indicated that it was a difficult situation to do anything about.

The Mayor also reported that the ball club and the riding club had both paid their fee for park maintenance through August. After a short discussion on the end of the activities at the park, it was decided that the dumpster could be removed at any time.

The Mayor suggested that we have each group attend a council meeting so things could be better organized next year. It was suggested that a contract be made with the concession stand operator and the clubs to clearly spell out the guidelines, expectations, responsibilities, etc.

NEW BUSINESS

Dawn Davis, Oak Grove resident, spoke to the council about the potential danger to the children playing along the county road

east of the stop light. She reported that the traffic on that road is traveling at a high rate of speed. She inquired about getting a SLOW CHILDREN sign installed to see if it would help prevent a serious accident.

The next item of business was a presentation by the Engineer for the water system. Mr. Cantrell reported that the project had come in under the budgeted amount so there is some FMHA money available to make some extensions on the water lines outside the city limits. The council needed to contact those interested parties to see if they were still interested. The paperwork would need done immediately, so the engineers could get a change order put in to the FMHA for their approval. All changes must be approved by the FMHA before the engineers could make the proposed changes on the blueprints and order the extra materials. He thought we had a pretty good chance of getting the changes approved if the council voted in favor of making the extensions. After a short discussion, the mayor ask for a motion to extend the proposed water lines. Alderman High, seconded by Alderman Jones, moved to extend the proposed lines. All members voted aye. None voted nay.

The council members were to try to get everyone contacted by Thursday, Oct 10th, the date set for a special meeting to get all the official documents ready to submit to FMHA.

The final item of business was the financial report. The general fund has \$14,920.42 and the street fund has \$16,718.61.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Alderman Jones. Seconded by Alderman Stanphill. All voted in the affirmative. The meeting adjourned at 9:43

Next meeting Thurs., Oct 10, 1991.

Respectfully Submitted,

Delma Allen, Recorder